RESOLUTION OF THE
TUSCALOOSA COUNTY ROAD IMPROVEMENT COMISSION

RESOLUTION NO. 22-003
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING EXPENDITURE OF $350,000 TO THE
ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR US-82 AT
UNIVERSITY BOULEVARD PROJECT

WHEREAS, the Tuscaloosa County Road Improvement Commission (TCRIC) has
entered into a funding agreement with the State of Alabama Department of Transportation
(ALDOT) that allows for certain reimbursements by and between these parties; and

WHEREAS, ALDOT has requested $350,000 for this priority project for
intersection improvements to the University Boulevard interchange at US-82, (see request
attached hereto as Exhibit A); and

WHEREAS, the project is identified as “Project 4-D” in the TCRIC-ALDOT
agreement; and

WHEREAS, the TCRIC has expended $0 of the $350,000 currently authorized by
the TCRIC budget in FY 2022 for the above-described project.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by the Tuscaloosa County Road
Improvement Commission, that $350,000 be paid to the Alabama Department of

Transportation to fund costs for improvements at US-82 at University Blvd.

RESOLVED AND DONE this @O'w day of NoVembef ,2021

Tuscgldosa County Road Improvement Commission

ok 7] At

Waltey Maddox, ({Zhair




EXHIBIT A

to TCRIC Res. 22-003



ALABAMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

WEST CENTRAL REGION
OFFICE OF THE REGION ENGINEER
204 Marina Drive
P. O. Box 70070, Tuscaloosa, Alabama 35406
Telephone: 205-553-7030

Kay Ivey Fax: 205-556-0900 John R. Cooper
Governor Transportation Director

November 22, 2021

Honorable Walter Maddox
TCRIC Chairman

P.O. Box 2906
Tuscaloosa, AL 35403

RE:  Project Number TRC-ACAA64404-ATRP(004)
Widening and Interchange Improvements on SR-6 (US-82; McFarland Blvd) at
University Boulevard ---Tuscaloosa County

Dear Mayor Maddox,

The Alabama Department of Transportation West Central Region Office requests that the
Tuscaloosa County Road Improvement Commission disburse the remaining $350,000 of its
$1 Million project commitment in anticipation of the construction letting of this project.

TCRIC has provided $650,000 in project funding to date for preliminary engineering and right-
of-way acquisition. ALDOT anticipates needing the remaining TCRIC funds committed to this
project due to the most recent estimated construction costs.

We appreciate your consideration of this request. If you need additional information, please
contact this office.

2 e

ames D. Brown, P.E. 7"
West Central Region Engineer

Sincerely,

JDB/kba

cc: File



